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It is the position of the San Francisco Youth Commission that all students in the San Francisco Unified School District (SFUSD) should have the right to refuse to recite the Pledge of Allegiance, regardless of the beliefs of their parents or guardians.

To deny anyone the right to refuse to recite the Pledge of Allegiance would violate the very principles on which this country was founded.  The policy, passed back in 1961 (and amended August 20, 1980), requires that a parent or guardian give permission to a student who refuses to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  This should not be.  The San Francisco Youth Commission believes that in order to develop students' individuality and self-respect, and to maintain respect for the flag of the United States of America, the SFUSD policy should be changed to give individual students the right to refuse to recite the Pledge of Allegiance, or any other Patriotic Activity.

The above SFUSD policy is wrong not only because of its direct purpose regarding the Pledge of Allegiance or other Patriotic Activities, but also because it implies that students and youth need the consent of their parents in order to make sound philosophical decisions. The Youth Commission believes that SFUSD should have faith in its students to think critically. The SFUSD should therefore take the appropriate steps to increase the level critical thinking development in its curricula. 
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